Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 18 July 2012 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


District Councillor R McCardle
Councillors: W J Snelson, D Kimbley, S Homer, Mrs. L Jones and Mrs. J Humphries
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
718. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of County Cllr. Edwards.
719. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest.
720. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 20 June 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
721. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Planning /enforcement issues

The following updates had been received from the District Council:-

Leaton Park Farm – A Planning Contravention Notice was sent however the occupier claims the site is used for agriculture and therefore there is no breach of the conditions. A discussion followed in respect of the evidence requested by the District Council. Cllr. McCardle agreed to speak to Chris Hammersley again about the issues.

Bishops Yard – A planning application has been submitted.

Blacklands – The District Council are in discussion with the agent, however believe that an application is required.
Brelades – in discussions with the legal department
b) Bobbington Village Hall / Parish Council room

Mrs. Southall had informed members of the Council that the Village Hall Committtee were waiting responses from the grant applications. If successful, the Parish Council’s assistance may not be required.
c) Diamond Jubilee Commemorative tree
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported that the PCC had agreed to the planting of a yew tree. Various discussions had been held as to the best position. It was concluded that the millennium flower bed would be best. It was agreed that the position had the full support of the Parish Council. Planting will take place in October/ November. It was suggested that Gavin Williamson MP and Corbett School could be involved in the planting. 
722. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Further to an e-mail received from Cllr. McCardle, areas prone to flooding were discussed.
The Chairman had received an update in respect of the speed limit amendments. The consultation period expires at the end of this week, if no objections have been received the new limits should be put in place shortly. 
As reported at the last meeting, it was again noted that the hedgerow and undergrowth along Six Ashes Road are over-grown. It is understood that a pupil at the school had been scratched on the face by brambles. It was agreed that contact should be made with Craig  / Sue Snelson, to request they be cutback.
It was noted that the Phone Box at Halfpenny Green is overgrown, the Clerk agreed to report this to British Telecom.
723. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – No representative present.
Corbett School – The leavers’ service will be held at Holy Cross Church on 19 July 2012. The summer fayre was well attended, however the sports day had to be cancelled due to the weather.
Church of the Holy Cross – The Harvest Supper will be held on 8 October 2012. John Massey will be speaking on “A Garden for all Seasons” on 15 November 2012. The Summer newsletter will be delivered to houses in the Parish shortly.
724. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
725. FINANCE
a. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Snelson
i. Gospel Ash Methodist Church
In lieu of room hire     £10.00 
ii. Mr. T Rees re EAG Engraving


          £100.00

The Clerk was provided with a valuation certificate in respect of the Tom Butler cup.
726. PLANNING MATTERS

Received: PA/12/00467/FUL Erection of canopy to replace original – Factory Plant Projects Limited, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington DY7 5EF – No objection

Responded to:  PA12/00476/FUL - Two Bay garage – The Warren, Long Common, Claverley, Wolverhampton, South Staffordshire DY3 4PY – No objection
727. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report
728. CORRESPONDENCE
Lin Robinson had emailed all Clerks in respect of the Code of Conduct amendments required. The email was read to the meeting and the contents discussed. Cllr. McCardle confirmed that South Staffordshire Council had adopted the revised Code on 17 July 2012.  It was decided to adopt the same Code as the District Council, a copy of which should be circulated to the Clerks shortly. This will be reviewed at the next meeting.
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) - Summer SUSSED Children’s activity programme 2012
Live & Local – Pattingham Village Hall 12/9/12

Playgrounds & Concepts & Equipment

Letter of thanks from the PCC of Holy Cross Church

Parkers seeds catalogue

SSC – South Staffordshire local plan & Core Strategy public examination – Schedule of NPPF & Post Consultation proposed modifications

South Staffordshire Community Safety Partnership Crime statistics for June 2012

E-mail from County Councillor Edwards re funding streams

Planning training slides – General permitted development order & National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) overview

John Littleton – Scrap yards, Motor salvage, breakers & tyre depots

Chris Parker – Kinver Community Partnership Youth Gardening Scheme

729. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
On behalf of all on the Parish Council, the Chairman wished to thank Cllr. Mrs. L Jones for her efforts during the past four years. The Councillors were saddened at her departure and hoped that she may be able to return to serve the Parish in the future.
A brief discussion was held in respect of the meeting on 14 November 2012. It was suggested that invitations could be extended to some of the parishioners and people working within the Parish.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 5 September 2012 at 7:30pm       
Meeting Closed 9:00pm.
Post meeting update:

Mrs. Louise Jones withdrew her resignation due to a change in circumstances. This was accepted by the Chairman with immediate effect.
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